Time to take a stand with Osler

This past week, it seems there's been quite a bit of emotion flowing around town.

And it all centers around the hospital.

With the powers that be at William Osler Health Centre, Georgetown Campus announcing that the obstetrics department was going to close, thousands of local residents are furious.

In my opinion, the moment Georgetown District Memorial Hospital (GDMH) was swallowed up by the former Peel Memorial and Etobicoke hospitals, the quality of our local hospital suffered dramatically.

Adding insult to injury, it was named after an American doctor who died more than a 100 years ago, contributing nothing to the betterment of Georgetown, Brampton, or Peel Region.

And now we're stuck with a ungainly name to match an equally ungainly administration team at the helm of three hospitals which appear to have nothing in common.

Personally, I think things were better back when a local GDMH hospital board was in charge, working perhaps with a lot less funding, but certainly with lots more heart.

Today we have people in their ivory tower in Brampton dictating to a hospital that they have very little feeling or knowledge about.

Case in point—earlier this year, I was sent to Georgetown hospital to photograph a person who was recognized for years of volunteering.

She was to be photographed with a patient. I met with her and the hospital media relations person in the lobby, and we proceeded to the room to take the photo. The patient had given permission, and the media relations person had us all sign the necessary releases.

After I got my shot, I said I'd see myself out. I was told by the media person that I could not, under any circumstances, be allowed to leave unauthorized. After all, I just might take

some inappropriate photos on my way out.

TED BIT **Ted Brown**

I called her on it— did I get no credit for intelligence or good taste? She back-pedalled, saying she was joking, but she had been serious.

Back in the lobby, she handed me a parking pass to get out of the parking lot.

It was a paper pass from Peel Memorial. "This won't work," I said.

"Of course it will," she said, "You give it to the parking attendant and he'll let you out."

I had to point out to this person who was looking after the media needs of Georgetown hospital, that there was no parking attendant at this hospital, only a coin-operated machine which lifted the gate.

Fluffing it off, she offered a weak laugh.

To me, that said it all—the administration of the William Osler group has about as much feel for the people of Halton Hills as that media person had about the damned parking lot.

It's time to raise a little hell and get respect. And Peel Memorial people, watch your backs too, cuz what's good for Georgetown will most certainly be good for Peel.

Ballots to express your concern are available at The Independent & Free Press office, at Georgetown Market Place, and on-line at our Web site. Fill them out, have your say, and get the message to Osler CEO Bob Bell that you're "mad as hell, and not gonna take it any more."

It's time, and long overdue.

SERVING ACTON & AREA FOR OVER 15 YEARS OPEN SATURDAY - WEDNESDAY 9 AM - 6 PM OPEN LATE THURSDAYS & FRIDAYS 9 AM - 8 PM PERFECT FOR THE BBQ "JUST THAW & SERVE" **BEAR PAW ROADHOUSE BURGERS** CREAM PIE 20 x 4 oz. Lemon Meringue, Banana, Reg. \$14.95 Dutch Chocolate & Coconut JOIN US SATURDAY, MAY 29TH FOR OUR Mac MILLAN'S brings you instant beauty ... "Assorted" "Beautiful" PATIO POTS HANGING BASKETS \$1495 \$1495 **Assorted Plants & Colours** Window Boxes Also Available "WEEKEND TO END BREAST CANCER" BBQ & GARAGE SALE FOR A QUICK MEAL . . . EASY SIDE DISH BONELESS, SKINLESS SPICY WEDGES CHICKEN WINGS 5 lbs. \$495 1 kg \$ 95 Reg. \$7.95 (Save \$3.00) Reg. \$12.95 (Save \$3.00) SENIORS 10% OFF EVERY WEDNESDAY (REG. PRICED MERCHANDISE) (519)853-0311HWY. #7, I MILE (800) 387-4039 WEST OF ACTON

Letters to the editor

Which service will be cut next?

Dear editor,

I was very upset to learn of the impending closure the maternity ward at Georgetown hospital. This decision now forces families that live in Georgetown to go outside of their community to give birth to their children. Georgetown is a rapidly growing community and its hospital will no longer meet all the necessary medical needs of its community. As we have seen in the past when services are cut, doctors then leave the community too. Georgetown is already under-serviced.

I have experienced first-hand the differences between the maternity wards in Georgetown and Brampton. I had my first child in Georgetown, and received wonderful, caring treatment. When I went into labour during my second pregnancy, Georgetown was unable to take me (due to an already busy night in the ward and a nursing shortage), and I was sent to Brampton.

The care I received there was the exact opposite to that in Georgetown, and should have warranted a complaint to the hospital.

Georgetown has been forced to send mothers to other hospitals because of their primary care level status. Being a mother who has refused to leave the hospital the first time and regrettably went along with the transfer the second time, if I had to make the choice again, I would refuse to leave Georgetown.

If mothers were not forced to leave Georgetown, due to lack of staff (medical and nursing) then the number of births would be greatly increased. I believe that Georgetown's staff have the care and expertise to handle many of the cases they are forced to send out.

I encourage everyone to make your feelings about this closure known...write to Bob Bell, the CEO of William Osler, the company's patient ombudsman, their chair of obstetrics

(Dr. Henry Cheng)...anyone else you can think of. If we, as a community, don't speak up and let them know how we feel, we'll lose a service that is essential to this growing community. Which service will they take away next?

Barbara H. Martin, Georgetown

Closure is outrageous

Dear editor,

When my doctor informed me that the obstetrics ward is due to close in two months, I was struck with many emotions—disbelief, dismay, anger and relief. Relief only because my baby will be delivered before the closure. I can only imagine what other expectant parents are feeling, particularly those due in the coming months. I would be devastated.

Mayor Rick Bonnette is right in stating that this action is unacceptable— it is outrageous! How can such an essential service be taken away from any community, let alone one that is growing with an increasing number of young families?

Expectant parents are already dealing with an overload of emotions, and now they will be forced to deal with a strange (and likely overcrowded) hospital, strange doctors and a longer drive, along a route often heavy with traffic. I'm sure there will be many who will choose not to have their children in Brampton and instead will go to hospitals in other communities. Why would they go to a William Osler campus?

It is a shame that running a hospital has become all about a corporation's money instead of providing care. Closing this ward will hurt this community and its residents. There must be another way to balance a budget.

Gabriele Ernst, Georgetown

Hypnosis is a Sure-fire Way to Lose Weight and Look Great! It's more affordable than you think!

I am a registered nurse. I dropped 30 pounds in eight short months and kept my entire 30 lbs. without any it off for two years! I'd like to share my remarkable success story with you.

www.macmillans.ca

DISASTROUS DIETING!

Dieting was something I dreaded. I thought it was my only way out. I tried diet pills from the health food store. I tried other programs and frozen, low-calorie foods. But I never stuck to anything long enough to have results. These "quick-fix" diets were not something I could live with long term. Luckily, I learned about Positive Changes Hypnosis Centers.

HYPNOSIS IS DIFFERENT!



I noticed a change in my behavior my first week. I was drinking more water and didn't want to snack between meals. During those first seven days, I

easily lost 4 pounds. I dropped effort whatsoever!

DIRECT DEBIT ALSO ACCEPTED

I WORE A SEXY BIKI-NI ON THE BEACH!

I went to my brother's wedding in Mexico. I spent a lot of time on the beach in a bikini. I heard wonderful compliments from family and friends. They made comments such as, "Wow, you have a great body!" It made me feel like a million dollars!

CALL **IMMEDIATELY!**

I emphatically recommend Positive Changes to anyone who wants to lose weight!

Michelle Kennelly takes the WEIGHT LOSS CHALLENGE Follow her progress - Next Update May 26/04

Weight Loss ~ Stress Management Stop Smoking ~ Alcohol Freedom 35 Main St. South, Olde Downtown Georgetown

(905) 877-2077

